
 
 

 
 
 

William Penn Newsletter 
March 28th 2023 

   
School Holiday 
 
This Friday, 31st March, marks the end of this school 
term.  We wish you all a happy and restful break.  The 
new term begins on Monday 17th April. 
 
Spring Concert 
 
On Friday 31st March, we will also be holding our 
Spring Concert on the front playground.  Currently, 
owing to infection rates, we are unable to hold the 
event inside.  You are warmly invited to join us.  If it 
should be wet on Friday, we will publish a recording on 
the school website, www.williampenn.co.uk  and 
Google Classroom.  This will also allow those that 
can’t be here in person to enjoy the singing. 
 
‘This Girl Can’ Sports Festival 22.03.2023 
 

          
    
     
     
    

On Wednesday 22nd March 2023, the majority of year 5 and 6 girls went to The Weald to take part in a festival 
of sports celebrating and encouraging girls to participate in sport. 
The girls were split into one hockey team and one netball team. The hockey team was made up of Isla, 
Cherry, Esme, Isabel, Lucinda and Alba. Out of 4 games against other schools at the festival, William Penn 
were only defeated once! Overall, the hockey team came second and collected a certificate.  
The netball team included Hattie, Lola, Shannessa, Isabelle and Shayla. These girls showed grit and 
determination to succeed and really shone out for their teamwork, especially as all the other teams had an 
extra player. William Penn managed to win a couple of games and eventually finished second out of five 
teams to claim a certificate. A wonderful effort! 
Isla (Year 6), said of the event: “I loved when the netball team had a 
break, and came over to cheer on the hockey team!” 
The girls made the school feel extremely proud, and are eager to 
compete in future events like this. Well done girls!  
  
Safeguarding/Health and Safety/Wellbeing Update  
 
Please see the information and poster below, giving details of how to 
access help with the cost of living at this time of year. 
 
Getting a Parcel 
We look forward to welcoming you to our Foodbank or Mobile Foodbank, 
Hub-on-the Move.  If you need support, please call us, or email us on the 
details below and we will provide you with a voucher code to access our Foodbank and a Sainsbury Grocery 
voucher to spend in a Sainsbury store.  You cannot attend a Foodbank without a voucher code.  

http://www.williampenn.co.uk/


 
 

 
 
 

You can use the foodbank once per week during the 
Easter holiday, from Saturday 1st April, through until 
Saturday 15th April.   The Foodbanks will be closed 
on Good Friday (7th April) and also on Easter 
Monday (10th April).   
 
Connecting Café  
You are also invited to join us at our community 
Café, which runs once a week in St Andrews 
Church, Roffey.  The Connecting Café – Eat, share, 
donate, is open Tuesdays from 11.30am until 
1.30pm and provides drinks, cakes and a hot meal.  
This works on a ‘Pay if you can’, or have a donated 
meal. We have children’s lunches and activities 
available here too.  
                                        
Budgeting Support  
More than just a Foodbank – you can contact us for 
Budgeting support, Debt Advice and a Benefits 
Check on 0300 124 0204 or via support@horsham-
matters.org.uk. 
 
To access any of the above services all year 
round, please call us on 0300 123 0204 or email 
us via support@horsham-matters.org.uk 

 
Holiday Soccer School 
 
Our sports coaches, Matt and Joe, are running a holiday 
soccer school over the coming break.  Please see the 
poster 
opposite 
for further 
details. 
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Pupil Achievements Outside of School  
 
Congratulations to Dexter who has been awarded ‘Player of the Week’ at 
Pulborough Rugby Club. 
 
If you have any pupil achievements that you would like mentioned in the 
newsletter, please e-mail the office: office@williampenn.co.uk 
 
 
Friday Golden Assembly Awards 24.03.2023 
 
 

 Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 
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Max 
For always 
being one 
hundred 
percent on task. 
You really try 
your best with 
your learning 
and produce 
such great work 
because of it. 
Amazing 
attitude Max! 
 

Pippa 
For being so 
enthusiastic in 
her learning this 
week. She 
always has her 
hand up and 
sets a real 
example to the 
rest of the 
class. Keep it 
up Pippa!   

Fabien 
For having such 
a positive 
attitude towards 
everything at 
school. He 
always has 
such a huge 
smile on his 
face and is an 
absolute joy to 
have in Fox 
class.   

Ollie J 
For having a 
fantastic week. 
You have been 
engaged and 
focused and 
this is reflected 
in the quality of 
your work. Well 
done Ollie! 

Oscar 
For having a 
mature 
approach to 
your work this 
week. Well 
done Oscar! 

Sam 
For your 
positivity during 
assessment 
week. You gave 
all the tests 
your best effort. 
Great growth 
mindset Sam. 

Lucinda 
For being such 
a fantastic 
asset to JBB. 
You are calmly 
on task at all 
times, ready to 
learn and give 
every lesson 
one hundred 
percent effort. 
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Jackson 
For doing so 
well in your 
reading. You 
always try your 
best, even with 
the tricky words 
and it shows 
because of how 
well you are 
doing in your 
reading. 
Fantastic job 
Jackson! 
 

Marnie M 
For a really 
interesting 
description of 
the ‘cosy cave’ 
on our story. 
She included 
lots of fantastic 
adjectives and 
made sure her 
presentation 
was superb too! 
Well done 
Marnie.   

Layla B 
For a detailed 
description of 
the ‘cosy cave’, 
including 
adjectives and 
lots of 
prepositions. 
Keep up the 
great work 
Layla!  

William J 
For producing a 
fantastic 
acrostic poem 
about the King 
Who Banned 
the dark.  
Beautifully 
written! Well 
done William.  
 
Oliver B 
For producing a 
beautifully 
written and 
presented 
acrostic poem. 
You have 
worked so well 
on your joined-
up handwriting. 
Well done! 

Rory 
For writing a 
brilliant acrostic 
poem 
influenced by 
our class text. It 
is a very 
powerful poem! 
Well done Rory! 

Alfie 
For his fantastic 
independent 
writing. He used 
research from a 
different project 
to write a very 
persuasive 
guide to Paris. 

Isabel W 
For really 
getting into the 
mindset of one 
of the 
characters in 
our class reader 
and writing in 
role from his 
perspective. A 
really engaging 
response, filled 
with well-
chosen 
adjectives. 
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